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31st January 2020

Dear Parents,


	Attendance for last term


Given the upheaval we endured and the number of nasty bugs that were prevalent last term, the attendance figures are probably better than we expected.  Congratulations, in particular go to Year 4 who had the best of all and to Year 5 who achieved the annual target of 97%.  Year 4 will be able to choose a special treat in order to celebrate this achievement.

	Group
	Presents
	AEA
	Authorised Absences
	Unauthorised Absences
	Possible
	% Attend

	Year R
	3830
	0
	137
	1
	3968
	96.5

	Year Y1
	3324
	0
	130
	32
	3486
	95.4

	Year Y2
	3804
	4
	214
	7
	4029
	94.5

	Year Y3
	3990
	0
	160
	10
	4160
	95.9

	Year Y4
	3678
	2
	66
	12
	3758
	97.9

	Year Y5
	4042
	44
	97
	23
	4206
	97.1

	Year Y6
	3796
	53
	136
	46
	4031
	95.5

	Totals
	26464
	103
	940
	131
	27638
	96.1


February half-term activities

The Families and Wellbeing Information Team has put together a list of activities taking place in the February half-term. The Families and Wellbeing Information Team is contactable on 01925 442470. The link to the list is:

https://www.mylifewarrington.co.uk/kb5/warrington/directory/results.page?directorychannel=2_21 

Children’s Mental Health Week
As mentioned earlier the theme this year is Find Your Brave.  There will be a whole school assembly at 9:05 am to which all parents are invited.  This will be followed by 

some follow up activities in class and again, you are invited to join your child/ren in the classroom. Further information can be found on https://www.childrensmentalhealthweek.org.uk/about-the-week
Holiday Club

We will be running a holiday club during half term – it will be available between 8:00 and 5:00pm on Monday 17th and Tuesday 18th February.  Further information available from the school office.

School Choir

Please note that there will be no school choir on Monday 3rd February – I am attending training. 

Wise Up Award

Congratulations to all our children and staff.  Twiss Green has been awarded a silver Wise Up Award for the work that we do on Anti-bullying.  The School Council completed a questionnaire which was submitted to the Local Authority along with examples of some of the work that we did during Anti-bullying Week.  The comic strip work that Year 6 did was of particular note – check out the school website.  

Reading at Twiss Green

Mrs Fuller, in her role as English subject Leader, recently carried out a monitoring visit across all classes with one of governors, Mrs Davis.  They talked to the children about their favourite books and authors.  Many of the children talked with genuine enthusiasm about their class authors, in particular: Julia Donaldson, Roald Dahl, David Walliams and Philip Pullman. All children on Bug Club said they enjoyed it and were keen to demonstrate its features (thank you to the PTFA which funds this).  

Most classes had strategies for ensuring children read across a range of genres. One class had a play-script focus, which was very popular and produced a lot of laughter, another group was reading poetry, and talked about them with clear enjoyment. 

The use of Reading Journals ensures that we have a very detailed home-school log which not only records the children’s reading but also provides strategies to support parents in helping their children pupil. All in all, it was a very positive experience and I would like to take this opportunity to thank you for all the support you provide at home to ensure that your children are developing a love of reading – it is very much appreciated.

Yours faithfully,
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